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Response to NHSi Consultation on NQB improvement resource for 

the deployment of Nursing Associates  

(Submitted on 12-12-2018) 
 
The consultation questions and the RCN response follows here: 

 
The Nursing Associate Improvement Resource 
 
Overall do you think this resource will be helpful in deploying Nurse 
Associates into the workforce? 
Overall response: 
Yes 
 
Recommendations (page 5)To what extent do you agree that these will be 
useful in deploying Nursing Associates? 
Agree 
 
Governance (page 14). To what extent do you think the approach described 
will be helpful in deploying Nursing Associates? 
Agree 
 
Quality Impact Assessment (QIA) (page 16). To what extent do you agree that 
this approach is useful? 
Agree 
 
Professional Judgement (page 18). To what extent do you agree that a cross-
checking approach is helpful in staffing deployment decisions? 
Agree 
 
Measure & Improve (page 21). To what extent do you agree that this approach 
is helpful in monitoring the impact of Nursing Associates in the workforce? 
Agree 
 
If you wish to explain your answers above, or if you have any other comments 
you would like to make on the resource, please use the box below. 
 
Method for gathering input: 
 
We have asked for feedback on this resource from a representative selection from 
our membership who are most likely to use the resource, including senior 
nurses in leadership positions, and from our research alliance partner.  
 
Overall, responses indicated that the resource has the potential to support decision 
making in redeployment of this new role, although there are areas that need 
development. 
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On the framing of the nursing associate role: we feel that many providers have yet to 
encounter a TNA, and this may make it challenging for them to conceptualise how 
the role will add value to the services they require. We ask that the benefits of the 
role and the opportunities it provides be made more explicit. 
 
On measuring and improving: we note that there is a need to collect baseline data 
before the deployment of NAs, and gather some experience-based data from 
those involved. 
 
On professional judgement: we ask that there are further inclusions of tools and 
resources to support the decision-making when encountering a new role. This 
could be aided by the development of the case studies section, offering practical 

steps and experiences about decisions 


